
	Sharyland Transition Task Force Event Summary

	Event Description:  Sharyland Transition Task Force Meeting 
	Date:  Friday, January 11, 2013
	Completed by: James Allen 

	Attendees:  
Onsite:  James Allen (ERCOT), BJ Flowers (TXU Energy), Rob Bevill (Green Mountain), Paula Feuerbacher (ERCOT), Alicia Rigler (Sharyland), Kathy Scott (CNP), Gene Cervenka (ERCOT), Bridget Headrick (Sharyland), James Brazell (Pioneer Natural Resources), Dave Michelsen (ERCOT), Bryan Sams (Reliant), Rhiannon Wright (Gexa), John Schatz (TXU), Michael Matlock (ENCOA), Chuck Moore (ENCOA), Jim Lee (Direct), Kyle Patrick (Reliant), Christine Wright (PUCT) 
Web-Ex: Roger Tenenbown (ISTA), Laura Aldis (Gexa), Phil Huang (Constellation), Adan Martinez (Texas General Land Office), Diana Rehfeldt (TNMP), Stacia Sims (Coserv), Clint Sandidge (Noble), Cliff Crouch (PUCT), Christine Hughey (Champion), Meghan Dollar (Priority Power), Monica Jones (Reliant), Mike Hammock (TXU), Michael Glass (Sharyland), Kelly Brink (ERCOT), Jason Haas (PUCT), Deborah McKeever (Oncor), Harry Liu (?), Christian Schneider (NRG), Bryan Kelly (PUCT), Elisa Garcia (Sharyland), Suzanne Clark (Liberty Power), Sandra Tindall (ERCOT)


	

	 
Sharyland Transition

 Task Force
Meeting
Antitrust Admonition:
ERCOT strictly prohibits market participants and their employees who are participating in ERCOT activities from using their participation in ERCOT activities as a forum for engaging in practices or communications that violate the antitrust laws.  The ERCOT Board has approved guidelines for members of ERCOT Committees, subcommittees and working Groups to be reviewed and followed by each market participant attending ERCOT meetings.  If you have not received a copy of these Guidelines, please send an email to Suzy Clifton at sclifton2@ercot.com to receive a copy.

Disclaimer:
All presentations and materials submitted by Market Participants or any other Entity to ERCOT staff for this meeting are received and posted with the acknowledgement that the information will be considered public in accordance with the ERCOT Websites Content Management Operating Procedure.
Emergency Evacuation Procedure for 206A.

Welcome/Introductions:
Finalize and provide an STTF recommendation to RMS concerning STTF’s Scope Statement

The scope statement that was drafted during the last STTF meeting was brought up on the screen and Web-Ex for review. 

Edits were submitted by the group to add “customer” to the scope statement, and correct some grammar/capitalization errors.  These edits were made in real time and captured in the PowerPoint scope document.  

K. Scott – If everybody agrees, we can forward this to RMS for a vote during the January 16th RMS meeting.  
No objections heard.  
Finalize New Formatting of new ESI IDs that will be involved in the Transition
Sharyland’s presentation from the 12/4/12 STTF meeting was brought up for discussion.  

B. Headrick read through the verbiage detailing how the new ESI IDs will be formatted.    
Continue to Discuss: 

· Market Testing Timelines and Requirements – Gene Cervenka (ERCOT) 
· ERCOT will provide details concerning specific 2013 testing dates, along with identified Sharyland, ERCOT, and REP’s tasks and test scripts that will be utilized in the test flights. 
G. Cervenka reviewed the CR Testing Requirements presentation he prepared for the meeting.  
B. Flowers requested that a notification be sent to the Market communicating the name change of the existing TDSP territory from “Sharyland Utilities LP” to “Sharyland Utilities LP - McAllen”.   
G. Cervenka – ERCOT will help facilitate a communication to the Market.  
· Scenarios for transitioning Customers and Load from NOIE to Competitive Markets

· ERCOT will provide several flow process overviews to detail sequence of events and/or transactions/processes in which the ESI IDs involved in this project may be transitioned to either a Competitive or Default REP by PUCT Project 39592 deadline. 

· STTF will document each scenario to develop a plan that includes the BEST approach to minimize or eliminate negative impacts to end-use Customers’ and market functions. 
D. Michelsen – One of the goals I was trying to accomplish with these scenarios was to provide as much time as possible for the CRs to send transactions over a longer period of time.   
D. Michelsen reviewed the transition scenarios he prepared for the group.  A few edits were made to the presentations.  The edits were made in real time and captured in the PowerPoint document.  

B. Flowers – I would encourage the Market to look at these timelines/scenarios and bring back any issues, problems, and/or suggestions about how we want them to work.  
Discussion ensued and questions were raised regarding the assignment of customers to default REPs.  Paragraph 31.c.ii.7 of the PUCT order was specifically referenced.  Questions about what flexibility would be required or granted regarding the REP assignment time lines were discussed.  
B Flowers would like to have the Market review the language in paragraph 31.c.ii.7 and begin to consider potential scenarios that could be implemented.     

Additional questions were raised regarding:

1) How will the default REPs know that they have actually secured a customer and can begin scheduling power for them?  Do we need to make adjustments to the proposed timeline to accommodate this?  

2) How will the CRs acquire firm commitments from the customers?  How long would it take to enroll this many customers (i.e. building the customer in the CRs registration system, setting them up for billing, submitting transactions, etc.?)  We will need to strike a balance here between the time required to process the new customers and still allow customers to have their choice of providers for as long as possible.  Do we want to look at it as “max” and “min” times for each step?  
3) How will a proposed moratorium be handled?  What are our options regarding a moratorium?
4) How will Sharyland be able to differentiate “valid” move-ins, from move-ins that REPs may submit with the intent of “gaming the system”?
Scenario 2:
What problem is scenario number 2 trying to resolve?  What benefit does scenario 2 have over scenario 1? 

D. Michelsen – In scenario number 2, I was trying to change who is driving the process.  Finding a way to extend the valuation window/critical date is common among all three scenarios.  The problem I am trying to solve here is how to leave these orders up, allow them to stack, and complete over a longer period of time.  
Scenario 3:

D. Michelsen – In this scenario the REP submits date change transactions to extend the timelines.  In this scenario, the REP would “drive” the process.    
D. Michelsen – It appears that the first option is probably the most simple of the three.   
D. Michelsen – From a processing standpoint, the decision of which Move In order trumps other orders (first received, last received, etc.) will be a decision Sharyland makes (transactionally).  All of the scenarios I drafted for this meeting are not dependent on that decision.  Any of these scenarios will work, regardless of which move in order Sharyland effectuates.   

Several discussions ensued about modifications to all of the scenarios discussed.  Some discussions surrounded variations of the options D. Michelsen presented and others were attempting to mentally walk through the scenarios for a better understanding of how they would work.
A question was asked about what Sharyland’s existing tariff said regarding when Sharyland would execute a standard switch.  
B. Headrick – I will look into the existing tariff to see what the timing requirement is for a standard switch.  There are currently no AMS meters in either Sharyland territory.  Please note that the tariff for the new Sharyland territory has not been approved yet.  
K. Scott read through Sharyland’s existing tariff language (Section 6.1.2).   
B. Flowers - Question to all:  If a customer moves into the new territory in May, would Sharyland serve their load initially (until their first meter read cycle), or would Sharyland direct them to contact a REP for service?  I think this is something we will need to discuss as a group.  I would tend to think that once we hit the May date, all new (move in) customers would need to contact a REP for service.  

B. Flowers – Going back to the timeline we were looking at earlier, I think we need to approach this from two different angles.  Can we have the default providers work together to come up with a proposed timeline/scenario and have the competitive REPs (that are not going to be default providers) come up with a timeline/scenario?  These timeline/scenarios should also include pros and cons, etc. of each option.  
Several attendees agreed.

B. Flowers – I believe we will want each timeline/scenario sent to the group 1-2 weeks before our next scheduled meeting.  
M. Matlock agreed to work on a timeline/scenario for the competitive group.  
B. Sams agreed to work on a timeline/scenario for the default group.   

B. Headrick - these timeline/scenarios will need to include both a proposed timeline and the corresponding transaction scenarios. 
R. Bevill - Will Sharyland be responding to normal historical usage requests from CRs?
B. Headrick – Yes.  We had discussed making this type of information available when the ESI IDs were loaded at ERCOT.  Does anybody see the need to have it available earlier?   

B. Flowers – Not really, because CRs won’t be able to request it transactionally until the ESI IDs are loaded.  
R. Bevill - Will Sharyland be able to provide usage data via a LOA?
B. Headrick – Yes.  
· Develop 2013 meeting schedule for STTF
Friday, February 22, 2013
ERCOT Austin – Room 206B

9:30 AM to 3:30 PM

Web-Ex Information will follow

· Other Business and Future Agenda Items? 

None
Summary of  Action Items:  
Action Items Carried Forward From 12/4/12 Meeting:
1) Resolved:  Sharyland will post the meter reading schedules for the new territory to the Sharyland website when available.  This will allow CRs to cross reference the information in the TDSP ESI ID Report with the information posted on the website.  
2) Pending:  ERCOT – Will investigate how/where the historical usage will be loaded.

Action Items From This Meeting (1/11/13):

J. Allen – Will work with Sharyland to facilitate a communication to the Market regarding the name change of the existing TDSP territory from “Sharyland Utilities LP” to “Sharyland Utilities LP - McAllen”.   
All Market Participants: Please look at the proposed timelines/scenarios and be prepared to discuss any issues, problems, and/or suggestions about how we want them to work.  

B Flowers would like to have the Market review the language in paragraph 31.c.ii.7 and begin to consider potential scenarios that could be implemented.     

Additional questions for consideration when reviewing the potential scenarios:  

1) How will the default REPs know that they have actually secured a customer and can begin scheduling power for them?  Do we need to make adjustments to the proposed timeline to accommodate this?  

2) How will the CRs acquire firm commitments from the customers?  How long would it take to enroll this many customers (i.e. building the customer in the CRs registration system, setting them up for billing, submitting transactions, etc.?)  We will need to strike a balance here between the time required to process the new customers and still allow customers to have their choice of providers for as long as possible.  Do we want to look at it as “max” and “min” times for each step?  

3) How will a proposed moratorium be handled?

4) How will Sharyland be able to differentiate “valid” move-ins, from move-ins that REPs may submit with the intent of “gaming the system”?
M. Matlock - Agreed to prepare a timeline/scenario for the competitive group. This timeline/scenario should include a proposed timeline, corresponding transaction scenarios, and pros/cons.  The timeline/scenario should be sent to the group 1-2 weeks prior to the next STTF meeting.
B. Sams - Agreed to prepare a timeline/scenario for the default group. This timeline/scenario should include a proposed timeline, corresponding transaction scenarios, and pros/cons.  The timeline/scenario should be sent to the group 1-2 weeks prior to the next STTF meeting.
Adjourn.

	


